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INITIAL NEGOTIATING RIGHTS

Recommendation by Trade Negotiations Committee

1. At its meeting of 28 June 1967 the Trade Negotiations Committee agreed to
forward the following recommendation for adoption by the CONTRACTING PATIES
(TN.64/SR.16. paragraph 40):

"In respect of the concessions specified in the Schedules annexed to the
Geneva (1967) Protocol, a contracting party shall, when the question arises, be
deemed for the purposes of the General Agreement to be the contracting party with
which a concession was initially negotiated if it had during a representative
period prior to that time a principal supplying interest in the product concerned."

2. Introducing the text of the recommendation to the Trade Negotiations Committee,
the Director-General said that in several Articles of the GATT reference was made
to contracting parties with which concessions were initially negotiated. Such
references occurred in Article XXVIII, and also in Articles XVIII, XXIV and XXVII.
Under the terms of Article XXVIII, for example, contracting parties with which a
concession had been initially negotiated had the right to be joined in the
negotiations for the modification or withdrawal of that concession; in 1955 the
principal supplier had also acquired the right to be Joined in such negotiations.
Article XXVIII also provided that, if agreement were not reached in these
negotiations, contracting parties with a primary or a substantial interest in the
concession modified or withdrawn had the right to withdraw concessions initially
negotiated with the contracting party modifying or withdrawing the concession. A
problem existed because, for the. generality of concessions negotiated in the
Kennedy Round, no initial negotiator would be specified. A consequential amendment
to the General Agreement would be a slow process. These were his reasons for
tabling the proposal reproduced above.

3. During discussion of the text in the Trade Negotiations Committee it was
understood that the words "that time" in the text referred back to "when the
question arises". In other words, if a question of the type referred to in the
document arose, say in some five or eight years,the representative period referred
to in the text would be a period related to that time.
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